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Secretary's Report for AGM on 16th March 2012 
 
Firstly thank you to Graeme Lowndes who has done an excellent job in his year as President, a very 
good ambassador for the county. 
 
Another very successful year for the county, both on cross country and in track and field. A big thank 
you to the team managers for all their hard work throughout the year. Never the easiest of jobs but they 
have all done very well and this is reflected by the excellent results from all Hampshire teams. All team 
managers have confirmed that they are prepared to serve for another year for which we are very 
grateful. 
 
I would also like to thank all those involved in the county championships, both cross country and track 
and field. This year’s cross country championships returned to Dibden and a big thank you to all 
members of Hardley Runners for another successful event. Thanks to Pam Rogers, Chris Weeks, 
Richard Dean and Dave Yetton for all their hard work. 
 
The track and field championships, as always, were very successful, demonstrating that we are one of 
the most successful counties in the country. Congratulations to Alan lve and his team for all their hard 
work. 
 
I must also congratulate Mike Coker who has been instrumental in securing the sponsorship deal with 
Saucony, not an easy job in the current financial climate, so we are extremely grateful to them. 
 
Finally thank you to everyone for all their support and help during this last year, it is much appreciated. 
 
Provisional dates for this year’s meetings are 11th May, 13th July, 14th September, 9th November and 
11th January 2013. Meetings take place at Fleming Park Leisure Centre, Eastleigh starting at 7.30pm 


